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Cosmetologists’ Board Meeting
Monday, November 2, 2020
─
A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, November 2, 2020, at 10:00 a.m. by teleconference.
Board Member Attendees
Ms. Rachel Allen, Chair
Mr. Charles Riser, Cosmetology Member
Ms. Tammy Ehrbaker, Cosmetologist Member
Ms. Danielle Anderson, Consumer Member
Ms. Nakia Dedmon, Cosmetologist Member 
Ms. Sabita Persaud, Consumer Member (Absent)

Ms. Trai Dagucon-Hunt, Industry Member
Other Attendees
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director
Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General
Ms. Nicole Fletcher, Licensing Supervisor
Ms. Breona Scott, Administrative Specialist
Agenda
Quorum Announced and Meeting Called to Order
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:03 a.m. by Ms. Rachel Allen, Chair.
Approval of Agenda
Chair Allen asked for a motion to approve the agenda as amended. Ms. Tammy Ehrbaker made a motion, the motion was seconded by Ms. Nakia Dedmon and was unanimously approved.
Approval of October 5, 2020 Minutes
The minutes of the October 5, 2020 meeting were reviewed by the Board. A motion was made by Mr. Charles Riser to approve the minutes with amendments, seconded by Ms. Danielle Anderson and the motion unanimously passed.
New Business
New Board Member
Ms. Tracy (Trai) Dagucon was introduced as the Board’s newest industry member. Ms. Dagucon advised that she is primarily a hairstylist and also does lash extensions. Ms. Lewis, Executive Director of the Board, welcomed Ms. Dagucon to the Board and advised the Board that she was excited that Ms. Dagucon will be joining the Board. Chair Allen also welcomed Ms. Dagucon and thanked her for her interest in the industry.
COMAR 09.22.01.11C (4) (d) - Emergency and Proposed Regulation to Allow Use of a Mannequin Head for Esthetician Practical Exam
Executive Director Erica Lewis requested that Board counsel, Assistant Attorney General Eric London, update the Board regarding the use of a mannequin head instead of only a live model for the esthetician practical exam.  Mr. London advised that in June, the Board had passed an emergency regulation to allow for the use of a mannequin head due to COVID restrictions.  Mr. London explained that the emergency regulation lasted only 180 days and, therefore, on November 30, 2020, a live model would be required for the esthetician practical exam.  Mr. London recommended that the Board pass both an emergency and proposed regulation to allow for a mannequin head, as there was no guarantee that the pandemic would be over in 180 days.  The Board unanimously passed an emergency and proposed regulation to allow a mannequin head to be used for the esthetician practical exam.  
Old Business
MHEC and MSDE-Distance Learning
Ms. Lewis, Executive Director of the Board, advised that MHEC and MSDE will continue to allow for distance learning. The Board also approved distance learning. Executive Director Lewis stated that the Board does not have jurisdiction over schools. She advised that the Board assists with the approval, but the schools are responsible for teaching their students. She also added that the Board should collaborate with MHEC and that students should not be penalized due to the pandemic. Ms. Lewis also stated that the Board helps to assist with the curriculum, but not how to teach the curriculum. 
Update for Salon feedback/Survey
Ms. Lewis stated that relatively soon salon owners will be able to complete a customer survey after their salon has been inspected. The customer survey has not yet been approved, but Ms. Lewis advised that the survey is open for improvements by the Board.
Inspection report
Ms. Nicole Fletcher, Licensing Supervisor, noted that there were 38 new applications received between October 6, 2020-November 2, 2020. She also noted that 35 inspections were conducted. Ms. Fletcher further advised that the Board currently has 7 outstanding inspections and 46 inspections have been assigned for the month of November.
No Public Comment
There being no further business for the Board, Chair Allen adjourned the meeting at 10:34 a.m.
APPROVED BY: ​_ __ Rachel Allen

_________________on December 7, 2020.
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